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Probus Surgery doors are open from
08.00am - 6.30 pm 

and our telephone lines are 
available from 08.30am until 6.00pm, 

Monday to Friday
(excluding bank holidays)
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Time flies and we are already at the end of the year. As the
holiday season approaches, our thoughts turn gratefully
to our staff and colleagues who have worked tirelessly for
our patients and for each other. At Probus Surgery and
Surgical Centre we consider ourselves one big family. And
like any family, we have our struggles and our triumphs,
our cries and our laughs, our sadness and our joy.

During a time when it could have been possible for people
to turn their backs on one another, I saw our Surgery and
our community come together and help out however they
could. Your acts of hope, strength, optimism, positivity,
kindness, and unfaltering perseverance have left us truly
in awe and grateful for each and every one of you.
Our organization is lucky to have such dedicated people
and your hard work makes us who we are.

May this holiday season bring you and your families
enough joy and laughter to last a lifetime. 
Not even Santa could bring a better team to work with!

Merry Christmas, and best wishes for a healthy and
prosperous New Year.

Rawlins Murthy 
Managing Partner

www.probussurgery.co.uk

@probussurgerycornwall

01726 882 745



PRACTICE
STATS
January to November 2023

Total number of 
appointments = 71,805
Face-to-face = 48,091

Telephone = 23,714

 Total number of missed 
appointments = 2,175

Prescriptions raised = 76,163
Items dispensed = 157,491

What a year 2023 has been! We are very proud at
the progress we have made as a practice and as a
business this year. We have been praised and
singled out on several occasions in 2023 due to
our model of care at Probus and the service we are
trying to provide to our patients. We have also
been in the running for several national awards
and its great to see our staff getting the
recognition they deserve and I couldn’t be 

This year has also seen us undertake a huge building
project which, after a lot of hard work, has finally
been completed, with Surgical and GP services
having started in November. Unfortunately, there
has been a slight delay with the opening of the
pharmacy due to red tape issues but we have
passed our inspection and are hopeful that the
pharmacy will open early in 2024. The Surgical
Centre also continues to grow and thrive with more
and more NHS procedures happening at Probus.
This will be further expanded with two new theatres
located in our new building which we have called
the Lowenna Wing. It’s also been a year where we
have said goodbye to some very familiar faces. Dr
Howard Ball retired after over 30 years of service at
Probus and sadly Dr Simon Purchas left us due to
health reasons. However, we have recruited well
and we have never had the numbers and the variety
of staff and roles at Probus as we do now. As we
continue to grow, we will continually strive to
improve and become better. 

I would once again like to thank all of our amazing patients and this wonderful
community. We couldn’t wish to be a part of a better and more supportive patient
list and I sincerely wish you all a very happy Christmas and new year!

Spencer Casey
Business & Strategic Partner

PR
A

C
TI

C
E 

N
EW

S 2

prouder of the amazing team we have here at Probus. We
have also been very prominent in the news and have led
several NHS advert campaigns for Primary Care. To have
our practice positively portrayed on ITV news was a really
big moment for the practice. We have also had several big
VIP visits this year, none bigger than the personal visit we
had from the NHS Chief Strategy Officer Chris Hopson.
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After a lot of hard work and planning, we
are delighted to announce that our new
building opened in November. We have
named the building the Lowenna Wing
which means joy and happiness in
Cornish.   The Lowenna Wing has two new
theatres and four new consultation
rooms. It also has a community pharmacy
which has its own pharmacy consultation
room which allow us to provide
pharmacy services that have never
before been available to our patients. 

Our Business & Strategic Partner Spencer Casey
added “We are very proud of our new building
the Lowenna Wing. This will allow us to provide
even more services for our patients both for the
GP Practice, the Surgical Centre and for Cornwall
Medical Group. The new Probus Pharmacy will
also be an amazing addition to this community
and allow community pharmacy services to be
available for our practice population for the first
time. We are excited with the future of the entire
Probus Healthcare Group and what this can do
for our patients”. 

The GP Surgery and Surgical Centre will begin using the building with the pharmacy opening next
year as there has been a delay which is outside of our control. The pharmacy has passed its
inspection, so we are just awaiting the go ahead from NHS England. This building has come at a
significant cost from the Partners as this has been solely privately funded with no financial
assistance from the NHS. 

New Lowenna Wing Training Room



The practice were honoured
when NHS Chief Strategy
Officer Chris Hopson came to
Cornwall to visit our practice.
Mr Hopson was interested in
seeing our model of care and
strategy first hand and was
thoroughly impressed by our
whole set-up. It was further
evidence that what we are
trying to do at Probus is
working and is something the
NHS would like other
practices to emulate. 

IT
V
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On the 1st August Probus Surgery
was featured on ITV news as our
unique model of care was
highlighted and praised by the news
outlet.  It was a brilliant opportunity
to showcase the really good things
we are doing at the practice and the
report was overwhelmingly positive.  
For a national news channel to want
to visit and do a report on our
practice is further proof that in the
challenging primary care world,
where many practices are really
struggling, Probus Surgery continues
to grow and thrive.  

ITV NEWS

The Cornwall doctors surgery
cutting waiting times for patients |
ITV News West Country Partner Kayleigh Smithson

Partners Guy Lin, Rawlins Murthy and Spencer Casey
with NHS Chief Strategy Officer Chris Hopson

NHS CHIEF
VISIT

https://www.itv.com/news/westcountry/2023-08-01/the-cornwall-doctors-surgery-cutting-waiting-times-for-patients
https://www.itv.com/news/westcountry/2023-08-01/the-cornwall-doctors-surgery-cutting-waiting-times-for-patients
https://www.itv.com/news/westcountry/2023-08-01/the-cornwall-doctors-surgery-cutting-waiting-times-for-patients


ITV NEWS
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This year the practice have been awarded or
nominated several awards.  We feel extremely
proud that we are being recognised for the
excellent work we do and most importantly that
our fantastic colleagues are being personally
recognised.  Laura Catchpole, our Lead Nurse was
a finalist in the Nurse Lead of the Year category
whilst our Care-Coordinator Rebecca Rowe came
runner-up as the non-medical role Award.  Our
Practice Manager Emma Marjeram won the
Hillcroft Practice Manager of the Year Award and
the practice was a finalist for the Best GP Practice
End of Life Care Awards.  Our Business & Strategic
Partner Spencer Casey is also a finalist in the
Senior NHS Manager of the Year Award which is
being held in London on the 8th December.   

AWARDS

Probus have had a busy year this year in terms of green
and net-zero plans.  Spencer Casey is one of the green
leads in Cornwall and has lectured on behalf of the NHS
across the country in demonstrating the net zero model
we have implemented at the practice.  Spencer has
spoken for Manchester ICB, Birmingham and Solihull ICB,
London & Greenwich ICB in recent months and is an
integral part of the Green ICA NHS national board.  The
practice have in recent years have installed solar panels
and battery systems for energy, changed all the printers in
the business to the most green and energy efficient
products on the market, have installed electric vehicle
charging points for the staff and even done huge amounts
of work in regards to Search Engine Optimisation (SEO) for
all the business websites as well as adding wordpress
plug-ins to create dark layers to make visiting our websites
more energy efficient for our users.  Probus continue to be
committed to the NHS net-zero targets and have been
nominated for the Green Business Award for the South-
West. 

GREEN UPDATE

Emma Marjeram - Hillcroft Practice
Manager of the Year
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We are entering an exciting and very busy time at the Surgical Centre opening our new minor
surgery theatres’, our own reception area and more consulting rooms in the Lowenna Wing. The
new theatres will enhance our basket of procedures we offer at the Surgical Centre and continue
to offer more availability to our patients. 2023 seems to have been and gone in a whirlwind. We
continue to be as busy as ever providing care to the patients of Cornwall in Ophthalmology,
General Surgery, Hand Surgery and Urology.  So far this year we have seen over 7500 patients and
performed over 3750 operations. 

The collaborative working relationship with The Royal Cornwall Hospital continues to provide
Urology and Oculoplastic and Dental procedures at the Surgical Centre and we continue to
provide Urology, General Surgery and Orthopaedic procedures at our additional location in
Penzance. We remain dedicated to providing the best possible service to our patients. We
continue to receive positive feedback from patients sending us thank you cards and responses in
patients Friends and Family Test comments and Questionnaires who want to tell us how great
their experience was. Our staff love to read all the feedback. 

Alongside the services we provide to NHS Patients, we
also welcome self-pay patients requesting treatment.
We recognise that the reasons patients sometimes
choose to have private treatment and care can differ
from one surgical procedure to the next, i.e. some
patients may require a procedure that is no longer
available under the NHS or it may just be that they
simply need greater control over their busy timetable.

We currently offer the following self-pay procedures:
Cataracts, Vasectomies, Hernias, Adult Circumcision,
Toenail Removal and Skin Lesions. As well as offering
innovative minor surgery, we provide sports and injury
clinics, and aesthetic and cosmetic treatments. All of
which are fully clinician-led.  Details of all listed can be
found on our website www.cornwallmedicalgroup.co.uk. 
From myself and all the staff at Probus Surgical Centre,
we would like to thank you for your continued support
for the Surgical Centre and wish you all a Merry
Christmas and Happy New Year from all at Probus
Surgical Centre.

What an exciting year we have had
at Probus with the new build and
lots of new staff members starting.

As a surgery we have been
nominated and won several
awards including practice manager
of the year, nurse manager of the
year, non-clinical nurse award of
the year, Best GP practice team.
We have been identified as being a
forward thinking practice and have
been working with ad campaigns
and have even featured on ITV
news. 

I am extremely of my team and
what we have achieved this year. 

I would like to wish all our patients
a very merry Christmas and a
happy new year.

Emma Marjeram
Practice Manager

Kim Prowse 
Surgical Manager
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PATIENT
PARTICIPATION
GROUP
Probus Surgery would like to thank our
amazing PPG group for all their support this
year. We had a little break whilst we were
completing the new development but we look
forward to reconvening shortly.

RESEARCH UPDATE
The practice this year became a research practice, helping RCHT trial some of the very latest
medications and we are able to give our patients the opportunity to use cutting edge
medications to help with conditions. We have so far taken part in trials for Weight Management,
Schizophrenia and Diabetes with many more in 2024.  If you qualify for the trials you will be
contacted directly and offered the opportunity to join the trial.

Dr Simon Purchas, our well loved and
respected long serving GP Partner retired
last year due to ill health following the
diagnosis of a rare form of dementia. We
would like to show support for Dr
Purchas and his family by raising money
for the National Brain Appeal which funds 

CHRISTMAS CAROLS

education and research for Rare Dementia
Support. This year’s Probus Surgery Annual
Christmas Carols will donate all funds raised to
this amazing cause on the 14th December at the
Hawkins Arms from 7pm.



CARE TEAM

Paramedic - Steph Johnson
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Probus Surgery are delighted to
welcome our new Social Prescriber
Niomi Shepherd to our Care Team.
She joins our amazing care
Coordinator Rebecca Rowe and our
Safeguarding Leads Dr Rawlins
Murthy and Mr Spencer Casey. 

Care Team - Rebecca Rowe and Niomi Shepherd

Having a full time Social Prescriber is a huge
addition to the team. Niomi’s role will help
address the social, emotional and practical
needs of patients that affect their health and
wellbeing. The practice also have the amazing
Help at hand app available for all our patients. 

Nurse Practitioner - Lara Richards

Probus Surgery would like to welcome several new
colleagues to our clinical team.  We are very
fortunate to have recruited two new doctors in Dr
Anuj Acharya and Dr Madeline Attridge and a new
trainee GP in Dr Siddharth Harsh.  We have also
increased the capacity in our on-call team and
have recruited two additional Nurse Practitioners,
Lara Richards and Poonam Ranga as well as an
additional paramedic join us in Stephannie
Johnson. Pawel Kunstman also joins our team as  a
Community Superintendent Pharmacist in
anticipation of our new pharmacy opening next
year.  We would like to take this opportunity in
introducing our new clinicians to our patients and
welcome them to our team.

NEW CLINICIANS
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CMG are proud to be partners with
the world-renowned brand iS
Clinical.  CMG offer skin treatments
and products using the highest-
grade cosmetic products available.  
CMG offer the treatments that the
A-list celebrities are all having,
including the famous Fire & Ice
facial used by the celebrities
before the Oscars and the
Champagne Foaming Enzyme
Facial.  CMG are also doing Cancer
Care Harmony Facials.  CMG also
stock and sell the full range of iS
clinical skin care products.  Please
see our website for a full list of our
treatments.

WHERE SCIENCE MEETS SKINCARE

MEDI-AESTHETICS

Platelet Rich Plasma PRP Therapy

Wrinkle Relaxation
Dermal Fillers

Skin Booster Injections
Facial Treatments

www.cornwallmedicalgroup.com



10HEALTH
CAMPAIGNS



11WELLBEING



If you have any queries, feedback or suggestions regarding any of the information in this newsletter, please let us know via the
Feedback section on our website: www.probussurgery.co.uk/navigator/feedback/

Alternatively, if you would prefer to speak to someone in person, 
please phone in and speak to a member of our dedicated team who are here to help in the best way they can.

The Probus Surgery Team

12COMMUNITY
SUPPORT

Have you been bereaved? Are you looking for support or advice?
Bereavement services in Cornwall have come together with the aim of
making it easier for those who have experienced the death of a loved
one to find support and information. However you have been
bereaved, and whatever your age or relationship to the deceased,
there is assistance out there and we hope that this resource helps you
to find what is right for you. Visit the website for a list of charities and
services able to offer support to those bereaved, from any cause and
of any age. If you would prefer to speak to someone about where to
find the right emotional support for you then please
call; 01208 834 620, 9am - 5pm, Monday to Friday.

www.cornwallbereavementnetwork.org

http://www.probussurgery.co.uk/navigator/feedback/

